Town of Shelburne
Board of Health
Meeting Minutes
July 6, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 9:32 a.m. on Monday July 6, 2020 by member Ron Kelter.  The meeting was held via Zoom due to the Coronavirus- COVID-19 Pandemic.
Board of Health Members Present:    Ron Kelter, - Chair, Jody Stetson, Fred Vohr 
Others Present:  Jennifer Morse (Clerk), Randy Crochier (Health Agent), Tricia Yacovone-Biagi, Chris Meyers.
Minutes – June 22 & June 29
A motion was made and seconded to approve the meeting minutes of June 22 and June 29.  Vote:  3-0

Coronavirus – COVID-19 
Jody – No new cases and we have moved into Phase 3 or re-opening
Ron had spoken with a colleague from Cooley Dickinson and they have no active cases

Banner/Posters - Permission for the banner on Bridge St. comes from the Greater Shelburne Falls Business Association with the banner being allowed to hang for 21 days.  The cost of the banner is $750.  Jody did not feel that would be worth it to hang it for a short time frame with little time.  Randy will check with the Sherriff’s office to see if they can do the banner at a lower cost and stated that the GSFBA may be willing to allow a stretch on the time.     Jody will reach out to Laurie Wheeler to get volunteers to hang the posters which are ready to go.

Board of Health Message - Numbers are down but remember to protect on self and others.  Discussion on face covering in messaging and the slogan “masks work”.  Fritz felt as if it should be left simple, the other members of the board agreed.  Discussion on travel advisory and self-quarantine protocols when returning to MA.  The Board felt this may be a good message for the COVID task force to concentrate on.


Health Agent Updates
Anchorage Property - Randy reviewed ZBA application from the owners of the former Anchorage who would like to make the property an inn.  Randy found no issues with the application.  Jenn shared that if the board agrees to wave the 35 day wait time for the application, they need to make a motion and notify the ZBA of the vote.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A motion was made by Ron Kelter and seconded by Jody Stetson to waive the 35 day wait time for the application.  VOTE:  3-0   

The board members are excited that the new owners are moving forward with the project at this time.

Title V Inspections continue to be busy. Discussion on the Title V status of the Arrowhead Shops and the Mohawk Trading Post.  

Randy shared that he heard back from the Sherriff’s office while in the meeting and they are not currently printing due to COVID 19.

Food Inspections will begin in the next couple of weeks.  All food establishments are inspected twice yearly.  Randy visited Deerfield Avenue last week and found no issues.  Ron asked about Gypsy Apple reopening and Randy shared that he had been in contact with the owner regarding his serv safe certification.  

Public Comment
None

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 a.m.   Vote:  3-0

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday July 20, 2020 at 9:30 a.m.   same login information.


Submitted:

Jennifer Morse
Board of Health Clerk
July 6, 2020
